
   
 

 

How to Conduct Eagle Boards of Review Remotely 

 Eagle Boards of Review and the Eagle application process have long played a 
critical role in the “Life to Eagle Journey.” The following guidelines will assist 
our volunteers, Scouts, and families through this process within our 
community. 

All Eagle Scouts turning 18 after September 30, 2020, should wait to schedule 
any kind of review.  

Eagle Boards of Review should not occur face to face in this current climate. 
Your options include: Conference Call, Skype, Zoom, etc. If you, the District 
Eagle Board Chair, don’t know how to set this up, contact your District 
Executive and they can assist in getting that going. Guidelines for conducting a 
Video or Conference Call review can be found in Chapter 8 of the  
Guide to Advancement which can be found online. 

Eagle Applications: The BSA requires that the local council keep original applications with 
original signatures on file. Options to submit the applications include: 

• Physically bring the application to the Scout Service Center (3020 53rd Street, 
Galveston). We even have a mail drop slot so you won’t have to come in.  

• Mail the application to the Scout Service Center. It is wise to make copies of 
everything during the Eagle Application process. We recommend that you add 
the tracking option to your mail.  

• We still require having originals on file, but in the meantime, electronic or 
scanned applications with signatures will suffice. 

Project approvals can happen over the phone or via email. Signatures can be obtained 
electronically. 

To contact council staff & volunteers, please visit www.bacbsa.org/contact or 
www.bacbsa.org/eagle-scouts. 

For the latest updates from National BSA and the council, visit the home page at 
http://www.bacbsa.org. 
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